CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

3RD MARCH, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillor Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood

Councillors Hinds, Mann and Merry and R Bernstein also attended

· Record of the meeting held on 24th February :-

· The decision on the Charter Mark application would not be known until the end of March

· Greenwood School – misunderstanding between the DfES and ourselves of the capital receipt for the disposal of the site, should now be £500k following the additional spend on Springwood Primary School

· Electricity contract for fifteen over 100kw sites – APPROVAL to award contract to Scottish Power, London Electricity and Scottish and Southern Energy plc.

· THAT in future arrangements be made for Members to be e-mailed when decision notices are published and for such e-mail to contain a hyperlink to the decision notices

· Medium Term Financial Strategy:-

· Balances target to be achieved by 2006/07

· Collection Fund target to be achieved by 2005/06

· Add comment re tax base

· One to one meetings with directorates on their proposals 

· Cross cutting issues across the Council

· 2003/04 Treasury Management Strategy:-

· amend para 8.2 

· appendix item on surplus funds to be clarified as set aside capital receipts, self insurance etc.

· APPROVED to go to Cabinet and Council

· Role of Budget Committee:-

· Terms of reference straight forward

· Possible problems on membership

· All Chairmen of Scrutiny Committees to be ex officio

· R. Bernstein to clear proposals with Councillors Lightup and Dawson

· Councillor Antrobus to issue paper as a consultation document

· 2003/04 Capital Programme:-

· Shortfall in Highways funding

· Schemes included in the 2002/03 – 18 month programme and not carried out in 2002/03 will be treated as a commitment for funding in 2003/04

· First £1.6m available to highways to be spent on committed schemes

· Between £3.3 and £4.8m shortfall

· No over programming but once again to be an 18 month programme

· Three year programme consistent with capital strategy and revenue budget 

· Further report next week to include option about realising other capital receipts as against revenue income

· Communication:-

· Councillor Hinds sought funding for the proposed post to Director of Communications.

· Councillor Antrobus stated that an indication had been given that if funding was available at outturn then consideration would be given to funding the post.

· Councillor Hinds referred to a report which had been submitted to that mornings Chief Executive Lead Member Briefing – which had not been made available to this meeting

· That consideration be deferred pending submission of the report referred to above.

